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Meeting Summary

December 15, 2004

Present: Jeff Cohen, Chair, Dick Robinson, Betsy Bullen, Anita Wolfenden, Colleen Black-Semelka, Janet Kagan, Jimmie Haynes, Erica Rothman, Pam Pease, Susan Leeb, Debbie Hepp, Kate Flory, Executive Administrator, Jen Horney; Secretary 

Absent: Ellen Fussell, Bibb Latane, Kirsten Wright
I.
Call to Order

Cohen called the meeting to order at 5:00pm

II.
Announcements

Cohen announced that the next CHPAC meeting is scheduled for January 12, 2005. Meetings will continue in 2005 on the second Wednesday of the month. CHPAC member

Susan Leeb will be having an opening on Thursday December 16th, 2005 at Paisley’s at Southern Village.

III.
Treasurers’ Report

Kagan reported that the Treasurers’ Report has been sent out via email. A semi-annual review shows that CHPAC budget is ahead at the six month period. 

IV.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes from November 2004 were unanimously approved.

V. CHPAC Retreat

Cohen introduced Maggie Chotas and Betsy Polk from Mulberry Tree Consulting who will be facilitating CHPAC retreat on January 8, 2005.  Chotas and Polk passed out agendas for the retreat and discussed retreat objectives. 
VI. CHPAC Status Update
Cohen reported that the filing of the by-laws with the state had been delayed and are anticipated to be filed by February 8, 2005. The letter requesting tax-exempt status for the organization will be filed following the submission of the by-laws. Cohen introduced new officers, including Jennifer Horney as Secretary and Debbie Hepp as Treasurer. The position of Vice-Chair remains vacant. Cohen reported that a part-time bookkeeper, Faith Nager, has been hired. Cohen reported that the Governance Committee has begun inquiries regarding Directors and Officers’ insurance for the Board. Cohen reported that a position description has been developed for the part-time Public Art Coordinator and would be posted shortly. Flory reported that budget presentations generally given in February would be delayed due to the formation of a new committee.

VII. Committee Action Items:

In addition to the committee reports that were filed prior to the meeting by Committee Chairs, the action items to be discussed were as follows:

Collections
Wolfenden reported that re-matting and framing of selected works was complete. The committee will continue to examine holdings and decide on priority works to be decommissioned or repaired. The committee recognizes the need to develop a system for tracking the location of all pieces in the inventory, and in developing descriptive labels for all pieces on display.

Community Art Project
Rothman reported that public workshops will be held on three Saturdays in February 2005. Marketing materials will be distributed via PTA newsletters, program brochure, and by email. Public service announcements were previewed by the commission.

Percent for Art
Kagan reported that the Southern Community Park artist team visited Chapel Hill the week of December 13, 2004 for meetings with the Artist Selection Committee and the landscape architect. 

Communications
Hepp reminded commission members to submit their questionnaire for the website identity. 
VIII. Public Art Flash

IX. Adjournment

Cohen adjourned the meeting at 7pm.

Respectfully submitted by,

Jennifer Horney, CHPAC Secretary

